Health and Behaviour of BC's Southern Most Stone's Sheep

Newsletter #5 April 2023















A ewe captured this year for health sampling with significant hair barbering — a sign of irritation due to external parasites. A closer examination of this ewe revealed scabs along the sides and the belly, likely caused by ticks.



Compared to the Dunlevy ewe on the left, the coat on this Schooler ewe captured last year is in great shape, with no hair barbering.

Sheep in the Dunlevy are notoriously hard to count due to their preference for timbered areas throughout the year, wintering at elevations as low as 700m. During our fall survey in the Dunlevy, we counted a record high of 58 sheep, though it's highly likely we missed several small bands of sheep hiding in the timber.

While hairloss on ewes on low elevation winter ranges in the Dunlevy has been common, we have seen no significant evidence to indicate it has impacted adult survival or reproduction.

Did you know?

Mountain sheep have horizontal pupils, giving them a panoramic-like view that helps with predator detection.



What's Next?

In early late June/July we'll be conducting our annual ground-based lambing survey. During this survey, teams hike the Dunlevy summer ranges recording all sheep observations to document neonatal survival.



For any additional information, please contact Robin Routledge, robin.wssbc@gmail.com.